
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45am 
Worship…………………10:45am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan……………… .. 5;30pm 
Denham…………..….. .... 5:30pm 
Reynolds………......….. .. 6:00pm 
Morris…………….……… 5:00pm 
 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study………….....7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Matt Barber, Alex Derenburger, Paul Estep, 
Doug Hartley, Carson Henley, Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely, Richard Wagner, and 
Pete Williams 

Weekly Newsletter of the Kanawha City Church of Christ 

5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 

kanawhacitychurch.org 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

VBS Kicks Off Summer 
Silence and darkness filled the air around me, as I laid under the bristling trees. Looking into the 
night sky, I could see stars dancing around as if there was nothing that could bring down their     
happiness. As I lay there and rest, a star came down from the sky and touched my cheek. A smirk 
appeared on my face, as more and more tapped me on the shoulders. All of a sudden, I woke up to 
people yelling, “it’s raining!” I shot up and realized that those were not stars falling on my face, but 
instead, they were rain drops.  
 
This happened to me while camping out two years ago outside of Belpre Church, and to this day we 
laugh about that incident. It was definitely a different experience; an experience I wish would only 
happen once in my life. This is our goal for Vacation Bible School this year. No, our goal is not to 
pour buckets of water on the kids – although… - but instead, to create an experience for them that 
will make them remember their time, at that one campout, learning about Jesus. 
 
This year’s VBS is going to look a little different than in previous years. The students will be broken 
into four different age groups, and will travel with their group to the different activities we have 
planned. Everyone will enjoy singing and dancing with each other during the welcome each night 
and the dismissal. After that, the kids will enjoy their time “going to camp” where they will sit around 
a campfire to learn their Bible story, do a camp-inspired craft, run around and play some games, and 
take a break and have a snack. 
 
I hope you are as excited as we are to have VBS! Tell your neighbors, your friends, everyone! We 
look forward to camping out with your children, and we hope that they are looking forward to an   
exciting week at Camp Kanawha! 
 
VBS is just the beginning to this eventful summer! The youth is going to be busy this summer with a 
lot of different plans set in place! Other activities to be on the lookout for this summer are: 
• Zoo Trip (June 30th) 
• King’s Island (July 10th) 
• Surprise Valley Youth Camp (July 15th-21st) 
• Faith & Family Night at WV Power Park (July 27th) 
• And More!!! 
 
My prayer for this summer is that we all grow closer together and shine our lights down in this area. 
 
~Jacob~ 

 



June 10, 2018 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Jane Barber 
Usher:    Herb Kinder 
Worship Leader:  Carson Henley 
Opening Prayer:   Steve Samples 
Communion Preside:  Chris Morris 
 Serve East:     Tom McNeely 
                          Tom Winnell 
 Serve West:    Tom Hannigan 
                          Tanner Hannigan 
Scripture Reading: Josh Rogers 
Closing Prayer: Chuck Denham 
Contribution Tally:   P & A Estep 
Sound Booth:    Matt Barber 
PowerPoint:    Pete Williams 
Nursery:     Goldie Jackson 
  Assistant:  Telina Williams 
 

 
 

 

  

  June 6  June 13 
Usher:           Paul Estep Richard Wagner 

Prayer:                Bill Reynolds Joe Riley 

Sound Booth: Tom McNeely Paul Estep 
 

 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Barbara Samples 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Volunteer Needed 

 
 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class………………………….…62 
 Worship…………………….……..…...98 
 Wednesday……………………………41 
  

Contribution...……..…………...…….$3,821.25 

June 5 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church     
building. 
 

June 10-13 - VBS, 5:30-7pm. 
 

June 23 - Bus Trip To Cincinnati Reds Game 
The KC Lions Club is sponsoring a bus trip to see 
the Reds play the Cubs. Please see Chuck Denham 
or the flyer on the foyer bulletin board for details. 
 

June 26 - Book Club, 6pm at the Southridge    
Panera Bread. The book we will be reading is: My 
Life from Scratch, a sweet journey of starting over 
one cake at a time by Gesine Bullock-Prada.      
Everyone is welcome to join us. 
 

June 28 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. Please RSVP to Joe Riley or sign 
up on the sheet in the foyer. 

 
 
 

 
Mark your calendar and invite some friends!  

 

JUNE 5 - Board Game Night, 6pm 
 

JUNE 9 - VBS work party and BBQ, 3pm 
 

JUNE 10-13 - VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

JUNE 22 - Double Movie Feature, 6pm 
 

JUNE 25 - WV Power Game, 7pm 
 

JUNE 30 - Zoo Trip 
 

July 10 - King’s Island Trip 
 

July 15-21 - Surprise Valley Youth Camp, see    
Jacob or Stephen for details 
 
 

 
 
 

 VBS starts Sunday evening! JUNE 10th-
13th! Please help out by sending in supplies to help 
decorate! It's a camping theme, so any 'camping 
style' decorations would be great! You can put 
those in room 19 (the sandbox room) for safe  
keeping until VBS. Specifically, here are some items 
that are needed: empty toilet paper rolls (just the 
cardboard inserts), Lanterns/Flashlights, Tents, 
Tarps, Sleeping Bags, Monetary donations are also 
welcome! Please contact Jacob with any questions! 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday at the building. Studying the 
Andy Stanley series, Ask It.  
Also serving communion each Sunday evening. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Hannigan Life Group will meet once per month this 
summer - 6/24, 7/15, and 8/12 from 5:30-7:30pm. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm, See Chris for location. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying The Bible Project. 
 

Join a LifeGroup! They are open to everyone,  
feel free to try them all!  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Ali Ross   6/2 
Tabetha Gillespie  6/3 
Allen Hartley   6/4 
Bob Stewart  6/4 
Doug Hartley  6/5 
Meghan Wood  6/7 
Virginia Henley  6/9 
Stephen Bush  6/11 
Bianca Williams  6/11 
Trinity Stephenson 6/16 
Avery Morris  6/25 
Tom McNeely  6/26 
Annette Breckenridge 6/27 
Loretta Hannigan 6/29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Herb & Rose Kinder 6/17 
Steve & Sheila Dale 6/29 
 

Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• Phil Bowers, Linda Hall’s brother-in-law 

• Steve Fox 

• Bill & Darlena Reynolds  

• Betty Dolin, mother of Sharon Nichols 

• Glenna Shafer, Betsy Keene’s friend 

• Donna Sowards 

• Vera Taylor  

• Paula Garner 

• April Stewart 

• Duke and Peggy Bayes 

• Doug Midkiff 

• Lanny Markland  

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  
 

 
 

 
 

If you’ve fallen behind, no worries… start here and 
continue together! If you would like to have a printed 
schedule for the year, there are copies in the foyer.  
The scriptures to read this week: 
 

Date  Readings  Psalm 
6/5  Prov 10-12  1 
6/6  Prov 13-15  2 
6/7  Prov 16-18  3 
6/8  Prov 19-21  4 
6/9  Prov 22-24  5 
6/10  Prov 25-27  6 
6/11  Prov 28-31  7 
6/12  Ecc1-4  8 
6/13  Ecc 5-8  9 
 
 
 
 
 

Q: Where do math teachers go on vacation?  
A: To Times Square.  
 

Q: Where do crayons go on vacation?  
A: Color-ado!  
 

Q: Where do bees go on holiday?  
A: Stingapore!  

Attendance & Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

J UNE  5 ,  2018 

Read The Bible 

Smile Corner 

Youth Events 

Vacation Bible School 


